
       
 
 

13 September 2022 
 

Dear HAUC (England) Colleague,  
 

 
State Funeral of Her Majesty, Queen Elizabeth II 

  
HAUC England pays its respects to Her Majesty the Queen for her unwavering 
and lifelong service to the United Kingdom and our thoughts and prayers are 
with the Royal Family at this most difficult of times.  

The funeral of Her Majesty The Queen, will take place on Monday, 19 
September 2022 at 11am in Westminster Abbey, London.  

There is no obligation on organisations to suspend road and street works during 
the National Mourning period. Depending on the nature and location of their 
works, some works promoters may wish to consider closing or postponing 
works, especially on the day of the State Funeral, however this is at the 
discretion of individual organisation. Further guidance on any potential 
considerations relating to the day of the State Funeral will be issued by Central 
Government if needed. 

Whilst there are no requirements to defer/cancel planned works on the day of 
the funeral, HAUC(England) ask as a mark of respect that any road or street 
works being carried out be suspended at 11am for the duration of the service. 

There may be requests to expedite works around Westminster, the Royal Parks 
and the procession route to Windsor. These should be actioned wherever 
possible.  Please be aware of any local instructions that may arise as a result 
of local thanksgiving events across the weekend and bank holiday. 

Yours faithfully 

     

Jeff Elliott and Peter Loft   Clive Bairsto CBE   David Capon 

HAUC (England)    CEO SWUK    CEO JAG (UK) 


